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SUBJECT

King County Auditor’s Report on Implementation of Recommendations from Recent KCAO and APTA Reviews of Transit.

SUMMARY

The King County Auditor (KCAO) is an independent agency within the County legislative branch.  The KCAO is responsible for audits of all county agencies, with the annual work program subject to Council approval.
  
Last year, the American Public Transportation Association (APTA) sent a panel of national transit experts to evaluate aspects of King County Metro Transit operations.

Today’s briefing addresses the status of recommendations identified in recent KCAO audits and the APTA Peer Review Final Report.

BACKGROUND 

2009 Performance Audit

The 2009 Performance Audit of Transit examined six general areas: financial and capital planning including analysis of trolley replacement options and fare strategies; bus service development; bus operator and transit police staffing; Americans with Disabilities Act paratransit; vehicle maintenance; and ridership data and customer communications during emergencies. This audit focused on providing information that would result in cost savings and analyses that decision-makers could utilize when making policy decisions. KCAO has conducted other Transit engagements after 2009, reviewing performance on the 2009 recommendations and publishing others. In total, there were 60 Transit recommendations made by our office since 2009.

The 2015 follow up audit examined the remaining 14 KCAO recommendations (10 from 2009, 4 from subsequent audits).


KCAO Transit Audit Function

In November 2014, the King County Council created the KCAO Transit Audit function. This function establishes ongoing and independent audits of Transit, and regular reports by KCAO on this work. The 2015 Follow Up report is the first Transit audit completed since the establishment of the Transit Audit Function. During the course of this audit, KCAO identified issue areas that it may address in future audits. Currently, it has four additional Transit audits in its 2015-2016 workplan. Two of the audit topics are Transit Asset Management Program (in progress now) and Transit technology projects (scheduled to begin in the winter). Two other projects have not been chosen, but will be informed by the results of this audit.

APTA Peer Review

In 2014, Transit asked the American Public Transportation Association to conduct a peer review of its service delivery and financial management. The review was conducted July 29-August 1 2014. Based on this review, APTA published a report containing 20 recommendations.  These recommendations covered a broad range of issues, including fare policy, performance metrics, and paratransit.

The panel’s Report was issued in September; on October 1, General Manager Kevin Desmond forwarded to the King County Council a response to the recommendations.  For reference, here is a link to the RTC briefing on the APTA recommendations from the October 2014 RTC meeting:

http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1939453&GUID=657EC6D0-4A81-47E5-A9AA-49F4CF7344D1&Options=Text|&Search=2014-B0179


ATTACHMENTS

1. Presentation, King County Auditors Office
2. King County Auditors Office Report

INVITED

1. Kymber Waltmunson, King County Auditor 
2. Sean DeBlieck, Senior Management Auditor, King County Auditor’s Office 
image1.png
kil

King County




